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This time last year Doug and I were visiting our daughter and her family in the UK.  

The weather had started to turn cold and the long evenings were gone due to the 

clocks returning to GMT after the summer months on BST (daylight saving). The 

leaves on the trees were turning from green to red and gold before falling to the 

ground and becoming a bit of a hazard after a shower of rain.  Still it was beautiful 

to experience the changing of the seasons. 

With November now upon us and the approach of Armistice Day on November 11, 

my memory returned to this time last year when we joined our son-in-law Peter 

and his family at Remembrance Sunday church service in the beautiful village of 

Hartley Whitney (Hampshire). Peter’s Great, Great Uncle lived in the village and 

this was where he enlisted for WWl. He was killed on the 14 November 1917 at 

Passchendaele. On the Tuesday following the church service (which marked the 

actual date of his death) the bells of the church were rung 100 times to mark the 

100 years since his death. It was a very moving service. After the wreath laying 

ceremony the family adjourned to the Cricketer’s pub for lunch (it is a beautiful 

historic pub dating back to the 18th Century. The pub is steeped in history and fac-

es onto the village cricket green which houses the oldest, continuously played, 

cricket pitch and club in England. There were no matches on the day we were 

there). There were three generations of the family present. Including Peter’s par-

ents, brother, aunt and cousins and their families. 

Armistice Day is commemorated every year on 11 November to mark the armistice 

signed between the Allies of World War I and Germany at Compiègne, France, for 

the cessation of hostilities on the Western Front of World War I, which took effect 

at eleven o'clock in the morning—the "eleventh hour of the eleventh day of the 

eleventh month" of 1918. 

 

 

 

 

 

St John's Church Hartley Wintney  

 

Presidents Report  

G E N E R A L  M E E T I N G  

Thursday 15th     
November 

 2018  
7pm for 7.15pm start 

 

Ambulance  
Auditorium 

 

(Corner of Cedar St and 
Tingal Road Wynnum) 

WYNNUM MANLY 

HISTORICAL SOCIETY INC. 
November Newsletter 

Door Prize 

Membership Draw 

Raffle 

 

Donations of $2 and over to 

Wynnum Manly Historical 

Society Inc  

are tax deductible. 

Christmas 
breakup meeting 

 
Watch slide show of 

40 years since 
building of the new 
St Peter’s Church as 
you chat and enjoy 

yourselves. 
 

Our Christmas 
raffles will also be 

taking place. 
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As this is the last newsletter for 2018, I would like to take this opportunity to thank the committee and recognise their tire-

less work and support they give to the Society to keep it running.  I would also like to thank the members who man the re-

source room five days a week.  Without your continuing dedication and support the resource room would not be open for 

members of the community to access information about the families and history of our area. 

On that note I bring to your attention the invitation for all volunteers not just Wynnum Manly Historical Society volunteers 

but all volunteers in our community to attend the FREE International Volunteer Day Expo which will be held on Wednesday 5 

December at the Alexandra Hills Hotel Function Rooms from 0900 – 1200.  There will be a free morning tea plus giveaways 

and a lucky door.  So, if you are in the area, please come along, this is an opportunity for the community to recognise and 

thank all of those who volunteer in our community. 

All that is left is to wish you, one and all a Very Merry and Peaceful Christmas and a Happy and Safe New Year. 

The first meeting for 2019 will be Thursday 21st February 2019.  

Deb Tearle 

Thank you to our sponsors . . . 

 

Chris Langworthy has sold 

his franchise in Cartridge 

World to Ben Murray. 

Ben is pleased to continue 

to supply toner for our 

printers. 

Why not visit him too, for all 

your printer needs? 

We thank  

Joan Pease, 

 Member for Lytton 

 and the members of her Office 

 for the monthly printing  

of our newsletter 

Bremer River Junction Day Cruise  

 

 

 

 

For the last two years we have endeavoured to reach the Bremer River Junction.  

Cruises are sparse as there must be a suitable high tide and sufficient passengers! 

There is a cruise sailing from Hamilton on Sunday 20 January 2019, past Indooroopilly, Jindalee and 
Moggill to the mouth of the Bremer River and return.  Wonderful mansions and new developments 
feature on this cruise.  The flood recovery from 2011 is mostly complete, only a few reminders remain. 

If we can collect ten names of persons interested in a river trip next January, we can book a Maxi-Taxi 
to get us to and from Mowbray Park.   

Cost $67 which includes Morning and Afternoon Tea and a BBQ lunch. 

We need to collect a deposit ($30.00) now, if you are interested, as we will have to make a booking 
before Christmas to reserve tickets for the Lady Brisbane. 

       Jill:  3393 3208   or  library@wmhs.org.au 
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     HEAD of progressive timber business Albert Bunney and Sons Pty Ltd at Wynnum Central, one of Brisbane’s 
bayside suburbs, Mr E W (Ted) Bunney attributes the progress and success of the family undertaking to the sound 
planning foresight of his father, Albert Bunney, founder of the firm. 

     Hard work, dedication and “the customer is always right” have been keys to the solid development of the timber and hard-
ware business established by the family in 1924. 

     Possessed of extreme modesty and a retiring nature, Mr Ted Bunney gives great credit to the devotion of a knowl-
edgeable and loyal staff for the firm’s expanding business, which he also attributes to “our many business friends.” 

     Albert Bunney and Sons Pty Ltd located at 2 Ronald Street, Wynnum Central adjoins the bayside railway line for some 
600 yards, with mill products ranging from huge imported Oregon logs, down to a selection of timber and fixtures to meet 
the demands of the handyman. 

     Ted Bunney, a qualified accountant, is now managing director of the four-brother business.  Brother Directors are Cliff, 
who controls the timber yard activities, Ken, specializing in customer relations and sales and Roy,  who handles the firm’s 
hardware division. 

     Ted Bunney told The Timberman that in the early 1920s the brothers received their “Wood is Good” baptism in sawdust, 
stacking pailings in the yard, packing and tying fruit shooks, cleaning shavings out of the planning machine (no blowers in 
those days) and loading railway wagons of firewood for Brisbane. 

     “Usually these activities took place after school and on Saturdays and we loved every minute of it” said Ted Bunney. 

     Probably this early training has been the strong influence on Ted Bunney, who says “there is no substitute for work” and 
whose ambition is to work harder to improve the family business, both for staff and customers. 

     “While we have a timber business, we also deal in people” he stressed. 

Ted Bunney works long hours and while he is considered an outstanding home gardener, he says “work is my hobby”. 

     The firm’s founder, the late Albert Bunney, commenced work with Patterson’s of Toowong in February 1907, where he 
gained a comprehensive knowledge of the sawmilling industry. 

     In 1918 he was transferred to Coominya, to manage Patterson’s steam-operated mill.   

With a partner, Albert Bunney bought this mill in 1924 and in 1926 he acquired his partner’s interest.   When the depression 
hit in 1930 the family the family transferred to a dairy farm near Esk and while the family helped to support themselves on 
the farm Albert Bunney continued with the sawmill.  Recovering slowly from his losses in the depression years, a timber 
yard was opened at Woolloongabba in the mid 1930s and in 1938 he received an offer of the Wynnum mill then owned by a 
Mr W Arthur. 

     Taking his family into business with him, he formed the present firm of Albert Bunney and Sons Pty Ltd.  The company 
then took up the offer of the previous owner and the present industry at Wynnum Central was established.  By that time, Ted 
Bunney had finished his education and was working for the meat company of J C Hutton Pty Ltd.  In 1941 he resigned from 
this company to join his brothers in the timber business at Wynnum Central.  In 1942 he enlisted in the army and after dis-
charge in 1944 rejoined the family business in an administrative capacity and was appointed company manager in 1950. 

     In the meantime the company took over Mr Albert Bunney’s sawmill at Coominya and transferred it to Wynnum Central, 
where it remained in production until three years ago.   

     Over the last 30 years, the Bunny Brothers have gradually changed its major activity from that of sawmilling to merchan-
dising and processing of sawn timber.  They have become major building material suppliers to the building trade of Brisbane 
and suburbs. 

     In 1969 the firm’s founder, Albert Bunney, passed on to join the sawmilling fraternity on the other side and the four 
brothers, Ted, Cliff, Ken and Roy, who are the present directors, have been equally  responsible for the continued operation 
of the firm. 

(Continued on page 4) 

 

This article from a “Timberman” magazine of 1978 provides an excellent account of the 
Bunney family.  Father, Albert Bunney began work in the sawmilling trade in 1907, and 
moved his business to Wynnum in 1938. 

 
“Timberman of the month” 

 

BUNNEY SONS CARRY ON A TIMBER TRADITION 
 

                            ‘Wood IS good’ 
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(Continued from page 3) 

 
     “Today our timber business is mainly confined to receivals and distribution of all classes of timber.  Supplies are 
drawn from mills in both Queensland and New South Wales,” said Ted Bunney. 

     “Imports of Oregon pine are made at frequent intervals, as this product is in constant demand by many clients.”   

“The company operates modern planning and re-sawing plants and customers, be they old or new, are assured that what 
they ask for they receive,” said Ted Bunney. 

“We enjoy a most favored repeat business and we prefer business friends to customers,” he stressed. 

     Albert Bunney and Sons Pty Ltd is one of the largest employers of labor in the bayside area of Brisbane with a staff 
of 75, many having served the company for more than 20 years.   Ted Bunney places great emphasis on the firm’s solid 
organisation, efficiency and service to the building trade.   Six large vehicles are used in daily delivery of orders to 
builders, tradesmen and home handymen. 

     In 1950 the Bunney business commenced the sale of builders hardware and this section is being continually modern-
ized and developed. Ted Bunney told The Timberman that his father (Albert Bunney) was a foundation member of the 
Queensland Timber Stabilisation Board and for many years was the representative of the Brisbane Valley sawmillers on 
the board. 

     During World War II the Bunneys exported timber from its Coominya mill to Scotland for the construction of boat 
keels. 

     Fronting Wondall Road in the Wynnum district, the Bunneys have a large drying paddock.  Timber brought into this 
yard is usually left to dry out for up to 24 months, depending on the species and dimensions.  Ted Bunney visited New 
Zealand in 1954 attending the “Radiata Conference” and has traveled extensively throughout Australia inspecting mills, 
timber yards and merchandising outlets. 

 

TIMBERMAN, August 1978 

Transcribed by Heather Langston 

Publications for sale 
 

Wynnum Community Centre, Room 1.08, 105 Florence Street Wynnum Mon to Fri 10am to Noon, or 

Wynnum Manly Historical Society, PO Box 318, Wynnum Q 4178, or 

Wynnum Manly Historical Society Librarian: library@wmhs.org.au 

 

 
 

Early Shipping in Moreton Bay 
June 1846 –December 1859  Vol 1 

Davenport, Winifred and Mottram, Betty 1998 $5 

Early Shipping in Moreton Bay 
January 1860 –December 1863  Vol 2 

Davenport, Winifred and Mottram, Betty 1998 $5 

History of Music in the Wynnum Manly 
Area 1900 -1997 

Nock, Betty 1998 $5 

History of Arts in the Wynnum Manly 
Area 1900 – 2003 

Nock, Betty 2005 $5 

Mangroves to Moorings - Revisited Beitz, Myrtle 2005 $35 

Story of Lota House Beitz, Myrtle 2017 Donation 

Lota House.  Photographs and Images 
over 150 Years 

Beitz, Myrtle 2017 $15 

From Saplings to Kero Tins 
A Peek at Gumdale’s Past 2nd Ed. 

Nalder Robyn 2017 $15 

mailto:library@wmhs.org.au
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• Our Room in the Community Centre 

We are nearing the end of our 3-year lease on Room 1.08.  Finally some window catches, to 

pull the windows together, have been installed and we are able to comfortably open and 

close the front windows. Though very small, we are still able to fit our resources into the 

Room and one or two visitors at a time. 

 

However we are grateful to have the space, a permanent office.  Though we do not have the constant stream of 

“Drop-Ins”, of former days when we were located outside the old Public Library, some members of the public find-

ing us from our advertising on our website.  People who do visit usually have a definite query in mind. 

 

We understand, through the grapevine, that all the nine tenants of the Wynnum Community Centre have applied 

for a following lease from  December 2018. 

 

• Link up with the “Wynnum Herald” 

The Society is grateful to Acting Editor, Damian Bathersby, for the series of historical photographs and text that 

are appearing on page 2 or 3 of recent edition of the “Herald”.  Myrtle Beitz is responsible for inserting a photo-

graph and caption daily on Facebook, making use of her late husband’s extensive collection. So, we have allowed 

the Herald to make their choice from Facebook. 

 

Recently pictures were inserted of the Wading Pool in the “Herald”. A local lady, Heather contacted us for an en-

largement for she was certain that her mother was sitting on the side of the pool, watching over her younger 

brother. 

 

The photograph was enlarged and Heather is sure she now has a photograph of her mother and even her broth-

er. The photograph was taken prior to 1958 as the timber jetty is still in the background and the old timber slide is 

in the Pool.  

 

• A Pioneering Family of Wynnum  

A recent visitor came seeking any information we had for Felix McCurley.  We could help and also received 

some information to add to our collection as well. 

 

Felix McCurley was born in Derryachey, Belfast, Northern Ireland in 1827 and at the age of 18 years joined the 

British Royal Engineers.  He was stationed in Quebec Canada for 8 years and in in 1852 married Margery Bell of 

Cavan, Ireland.  The pair returned to Aldershot were Felix was stationed in an Army camp for 21 years.  Eight 

children were born of which 5 survived.  Felix became a Troop Sergeant Major before he retired and spent a fur-

ther six years in England before the family left for Brisbane.  The youngest child, Felix Arthur was born at Dough 

Boy Creek in 1873.  

 

Felix bought seventy five acres from Mr William Poynton for £80.00, land now bounded by Lytton, (now 

Wynnum) Road, the golf course, that is Chandos Street, and West Avenue.  The farm was basically used for mar-

ket gardening. 

 

During the early years, Felix was employed as a Warder on St Helena Island and was also involved in the Fort 

Lytton Garrison.  He died in 1902. 

 

The land went to the sons, James, David and Felix Arthur and gradually has been sold off and developed for resi-

dential developments. The subdivision incorporating present-day “McCurley Street” was named in recognition of 

this pioneering family.  

 

If anyone has an interest in this area we have more information in the Resource Centre. 

 

The Resource Centre will close on Friday 14 December 2018 for the Christmas holidays and re-open on Monday 14 

January 2019. 

 

Festive Greetings to all our Members and all our  Readers. 

 

               See you in the New Year 

            Jill Librarian  

Resource Centre Report - November 
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William Russell Howard   (1888 – 1963) 

 

 As reported in the Wynnum Herald of 24 July 1963 

 

 

DEATH OF EX-ALDERMAN 
The death was announced yesterday, following a long illness, of Mr Willie Russell 
Howard, of 15 Seventh Avenue, Coorparoo and formerly of Wynnum. 

An engineer by trade, the late Mr Howard was at one time manager of the Wynnum 
Fish Depot and Ice Works, but is better known for the work he undertook for the 
district’s betterment when elected as a C.M.O. Alderman to the Brisbane City Coun-
cil in 1940 – an office he held until 1952. 

Whilst a member of the City Council, the late Mr Howard was chairman of the 
Health Committee for a period of 11 years.  He was known for his singleness of pur-
pose and for being one to come straight to the point in any business matters he dealt 
with, having no time whatsoever for trivialities.  His energies were always directed 
to the improvement of the district in which he lived and worked. 

 

 
 

                                “Bill” Howard 

 

FOUNDED RESCUE ASSOCIATION 

It was back in 1948, after a boating fatality in which four young lives were lost, that the subject of these lines called a meeting 
from which was to be formed the Waterloo Bay Rescue Association and eventually, the building of the rescue launch 
“Dauntless”, which, since 1955, has carried out excellent work in the saving of lives in Moreton Bay. 

Of the many activities the late Mr Howard associated himself with, a few to recall included his being a Past President of the 
Wynnum Bowling Club and a life member of Mt Gravatt Show Committee.  He was also Past Master of the Masonic Order 
and Methodist Church. 

For 26 years the late Mr Howard was actively associated with the Wynnum Ambulance, having been appointed to the commit-
tee in 1927.  In 1931 he was elected treasurer and later in 1936 became deputy chairman and State Executive representative.  
The following year he was elected chairman and continued this office until January 1953, when he shifted residence. 

For a time the late Mr Howard left the district to reside in Bundaberg, but his interest in the Bayside district never waned.  For 
all the good he did for the development of the area, the memory of the public is, unfortunately very short and like many others 
before him, his works are forgotten. 

One project which he fathered and which should be recognised today was the clearing and reformation of the old unkempt 
Hemmant Cemetery into the beautiful grounds of the present “Garden of Rest” on the same site. 

The late “Bill” Howard was 75 years of age at the time of his death and the condolences of many in the district have been ex-
tended to the widow and family who survive. 

The funeral service took place in the East Chapel at Mt. Thompson Crematorium today (Wednesday 24 July 1963), at 12.30 
pm. 

 

 

Transcribed by Heather Langston 
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The End-of-Year Break-up is rapidly approaching 
 

Our November meeting will be the last meeting for 
2018. 

 
Please help to make this a special evening by donating 

to our Christmas Raffles. 
 

All donations of treats for the Raffles  

would be gratefully appreciated 

(especially the Chocolate ones) 

 
Please drop them in at the Resource Centre  

(Old Wynnum Central School) no later than Friday,  
9 November 2018 

 
 

Thank you 

 

 

Series Story of St Helena 
 

 
 

 
 
 
For more of Myrtle's Story of St Helena 
 
https://www.facebook.com/wynnumhistory/ 
 
 
 

 
  

Membership for 2019 

Our Financial Year ends on December 31 2018 

Membership Fees are due on January 1 2019 

Members $20            Households $30       High School Student $15 

A renewal form is enclosed with this newsletter  

Series STORY OF ST HELENA 

No 54 

 

Sad days for the Chief Warder’s house in 1937 
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October 2018 Where was I? 

 

Till next time 

Jill 

 

Aboriginal Motif on the Social Security Office 

building on the corner of Tingal Road and 

Clara Street. 

Former building on the site was R G 

Patterson’s Produce Store, which was 

used in its final days as a 

SportsMotion gymnasium . 

November 2018 Where am I? 
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Our 2019 Calendars are currently at the printer but will be available to view and purchase at the meeting on 15 November 

2018 and also at the Resource Centre thereafter.  There is a limited number so put your name down to make sure you don’t 

miss out! 

An ideal Christmas Gift, only $10.00  
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Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc  

Minutes of General Meeting held in Ambulance Auditorium, Tingal Road 

 on Thursday 18 October 2018  

 

Meeting opened at 7.20pm. to the second meeting to be held in the renovated Ambulance Auditorium.  There were 21 members and 8 
visitors, Margaret Proudly, Doug Tearle, Wendy Firmin, Allan and Roisin Burrell, David Thomas, Jane Cross and Graeme Tessier.  
There were 4 apologies. 

President, Deb Tearle, welcomed everyone to the 30th Birthday of the Society.  She outlined the history of the Society since its begin-
nings in 1988 to 2018.  

Members and visitors were asked to reverse park in the spaces adjacent to the new glass windows of the auditorium. 

Previous Minutes: 

Minutes of Meeting of Thursday20 September were accepted by Jan Parnell and seconded by Eric Sibley.  

 Correspondence: 

Secretary, Lena McCreadie presented her correspondence report for September 2018.   The correspondence had been was accepted and 
endorsed at the committee meeting on Thursday 4 October 2018. 

Treasurers Report  

 BOQ A/c No 20139708         1 September 2018 – 30 September 2018  

Opening balance at 1 September 2018                $37,474.77 

Everyday Account 

Opening Balance at 1 September 2018      $  5,419.42* 

 Income   $215.50  

       Expenditure  $147.32 

Closing balance at 30 September 2018         $ $6,498.37*  

*Includes $1010.00 Leagues Club Grant 

Websaver(Building)Account at 30 September(Inc. interest $    $31,075.97             

TOTAL FUNDS AS AT 30 September 2018                          $35,574.34 

 

Resource Centre:  “Where was I?” this month was of a photo of the Aboriginal Motif on the wall of the Social Services Build on the 
corner of Tingal Road and Clara Street. Before the Social Services building was constructed the warehouse of J Pattison was on the 
site, but no longer a Produce Store but a gymnasium.  J Patterson’s parents built Ingleston, on the old library site which is now being 
developed as a residential site, named “Enclave.” 

Outings:   

We are proposing to join Brisbane Cruises on a ride up the Brisbane River, as far as the junction with the Bremer River, on Sunday 20 
January 2019.  Cost for day is $67.00.  Only on certain tide conditions is a boat able to reach this tributary of the Brisbane River. 

Interested persons and visitors were asked to sign-up and pay $30 booking fee before the end of November..   

General Business:  The Society will be collecting for the Christmas Raffles as usual.  Please leave your donations and buy your raffle 
tickets at the Resource Room, Community Centre (Old School), open weekdays between 10am  and 12 noon. 

We have free invitations to the  Lord Mayor’s Seniors Christmas Party on Thursday 6 December at 12.30 pm.  We will hire a maxi taxi 
for those members wishing to participate. 

Speaker: David Thomas, Treasurer of the Mission to Sea Farers presented the Society with a Certificate of Congratulations for the 30th 
Birthday.  Speaker Dave Ellis of the Mission to Seafarers (Anglican) outlined the operation of the Mission, open 365 days of the year 
to provide a homely pleasant environment for the seamen, the crew members, visiting the Port of Brisbane.  Volunteers are always 
required for the continuance of this service.  The service was started in 1866 by Mrs Amy Proctor. The Port of Brisbane Mission won 
the world-wide excellence award for 2018, presented at Geneva.  

The Lucky Door prize ($5) was won by Eric Sibley, the Membership Draw ($5) by Jan Aplin and the Raffle by visitor, David Thomas. 

The meeting closed at 8.45pm 

A special Birthday cake was cut to commemorate the evening. 

Thanks to Margaret O’Neill, Ellen Coupland and Margaret Bulloch  for a delicious supper.  

 

        Jill Greenhill (General Meeting Minute Secretary) 
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President: Deb Tearle    3396 9697 president@wmhs.org.au 

Vice President: Jan Parnell   3396 6001   

Secretary: Lena McCreadie   3393 4393 secretary@wmhs.org.au 

Treasurer: Sandy Liddle    3207 4467 treasurer@wmhs.org.au 

Librarian: Jill Greenhill    3393 3208 library@wmhs.org.au 

Speaker Co-ordinator: Myrtle Beitz   3396 4711 events@wmhs.org.au 

Membership Co-ordinator: Sandy Liddle  3207 4467 membership@wmhs.org.au 

Newsletter Editor: Mitchell Parsons   0448 522 403 newsletter@wmhs.org.au 

Supper Co-ordinator: Eric Sibley   3396 6139  

Publicity Officer: Deborah Tearle   3396 9697 publicity@wmhs.org.au 

Welfare Officer: Ellen Coupland   3899 1326 coupland@bigpond.net.au 

Coming events: Mitchell Parsons   0448 522 403 newsletter@wmhs.org.au 

 

Life Members: Myrtle Beitz, Jill Greenhill, Noela Stratton 

Friend of Society: John McIntyre 

 

 

Late Life Members: Merv Beitz, Jack Sands, John Davies. 

Our Committee and Volunteers.. 

General Meetings 

Afternoon set up:  Jill Greenhill, Myrtle Beitz, Eric Sibley 

Welcome at Door and Raffles: Jan Parnell, Lyn Shanks 

Supper Co-ordinators: Eric Sibley, Ellen Coupland 

Raffle Prizes: Committee 

 

Newsletters 

Editor: Mitch Parsons 

Distribution (email): Sandy Liddle 

Distribution (mail out): Jill Greenhill 

 

Resource Centre 

Volunteers: Ian Wheeler, Ian Kennedy, Myrtle Beitz, Dawn Wilkins, Heather Langston, Margaret Bulloch, Ellen Cou-
pland, Denise Cogill, Jan Parnell 

Research Enquiries: Jill Greenhill, Ellen Coupland 

 

Tours. 

Planning and Co-ordination: Jan Parnell, Jill Greenhill, Lena McCreadie, Ellen Coupland, Deb Tearle 

Bookings: Sandy Liddle at General Meetings and Resource Centre staff each weekday 



Issue 107 ABN 49 071 835 845  ISSN 1835-8500    

November  2018  12 

 

When Where What’s On 
November 17 2018 

2pm—3pm 

Cost:   Free 

Wynnum Library 

145 Florence Street, Wynnum 

4178 (above Woolworths) 

Meet John Rooth 

Join John ‘Roothy’ Rooth, Australia’s best known bush me-

chanic, as he takes you on seven of the most iconic 4WD 

trips in Australia.  Copies of his new book Out of Range will 

be available for purchase on the day or bring your copy 

from home for him to sign. 

November 18 2018 

Commences at 2pm  

Cost:  

Adult $20        

Concession $15 

Enquiries ph: 3893 2138 

Wynnum Municipal Hall 

Bay Terrace 

Wynnum Queensland  

Variety Concert 

 Celebrating 92 years of entertainment 

 

 

November 24 2018 

7pm—8.15pm 

Cost:  

Adult $30 

Concession $25 

Bookings essential 

Ph:  3393 4647 

Fort Lytton 

 

Fort Lytton at Night 

A lost story from the Great War. 

December 2 2018 

Departing 2.15pm—

5.30pm 

Cost:  $45.00 (includes 

tour, afternoon tea, entry 

to museum and tram 

rides) 

Bookings close 28 Novem-

ber.   

Phone 0457 853 102 or 

book online 

www.brisbanetramwaymu

seum.org 

 

Roma Street (Bus stop outside 

Police Headquarters opposite 

Roma Street Transit Centre) 

 

Brisbane Tramway Museum and Queensland Omnibus  

Coach Society 

To commemorate the closure of the  Adelaide Street Tram 

Services 50 years ago, Brisbane History Group are running a 

bus tour along some of the old Northside Tram Routes us-

ing QOCS Leyland Panther buses that were used as tram 

replacement.  There will be a visit to the Brisbane Tramway 

Museum which includes afternoon and an escorted tour of 

the museum and free tram rides until 4.50pm before re-

turning to Roma Street. 
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Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc. 
PO Box 318 

Wynnum QLD 4178 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc. 
Our aim is to gather and record local history before it is lost. 

 

 
Membership application forms are available from the Resource Centre 

at the Old Wynnum Central State School. 

 

Membership costs per year (1 January to 31 December) 

 

Single $20.00   Family $30.00   High School Student $10.00 

 

PLEASE NOTE: There is a joining fee of $10.00 per person. 

 

 

 

 

     

 

                    Visit us online at: www.wmhs.org.au 

http://www.wmhs.org.au


Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc 
ABN 49 071 835 845 

 PO Box 318, Wynnum, Qld 4178. 
 
Your annual membership for 2019 is due on 31 December 2018 and may be paid now.  
SINGLE     FAMILY 
  1 year ($20.00)     1 year ($30.00) 
  2 years ($40.00)     2 years ($60.00) 
  3 years ($60.00)     3 years ($90.00) 
  5 years ($100.00)     5 years ($150.00) 
  10 years ($200.00)     10 years ($300.00) 
(please indicate what yearly subscription you are applying for) 
 
− Direct debit: Account name: Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc 
       BSB 124 012  Account No: 2013 9708 - Reference your surname and initial. 
 -     at the next General Meeting. 
 -     at the Resource Centre (Mon – Fri 10am to Noon) 
− Cheque: drop off (as above) or send to Membership, WMHS, PO Box 318, Wynnum, 
Qld 4178 
 
Could you please fill in the following so that we may keep our records up to date?   Please 
Print. 
 
Surname:___________________________ 
 
First Name (s):_________________________ 
 
Address:_________________________________________________________ 
 
__________________________________________________________ 
 
Suburb:_____________________________State:________Post Code:________ 
 
Telephone:__________________________Mobile:_______________________ 
 
E-mail:________________________________________ 
 
To streamline the delivery of the newsletter, we have several options from which you may 
choose. 
Please circle your preferred way and this is the way your 2019 newsletters will be delivered. 
− Email 
− Pick up at the Resource Centre 
− Post.   
 
Thank you for taking the time to fill this out.  
   
Don't forget to return this sheet to us.   
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